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Councillor Turner has confirmed there are several potholes that have re-appeared in Mill 

Street. I will arrange for these to be reported to NCC in the few days 

Following the fence repair and the signs being put up at the dog walking area I have been 

informed that the issue of people climbing the fence instead of walking around to the gate has 

greatly improved. Councillor Jennings has erected the larger signs requesting people to pick 

up after their dogs and I have purchased a further two signs which, Councillor Jennings has 

kindly agreed to erect at additional points in the dog walking area. 

Following the decision at the February meeting to register the Windmill Public House as an 

Asset of Community Value I can confirm this has been completed. They have acknowledged 

receipt of the application and now we need to await the outcome of this application. 

As instructed I have contacted all companies identified as possible supporters of donations for 

the Coronation event. We have received positive responses already and the details of these 

have been passed to the Coronation working party. 

Fenland Leisure have confirmed that they provisionally scheduled the wok in the play area for 

weeks commencing 20th March and 3rd April. This is, of course subject to change but they 

have confirmed they will update me if there is any change to these dates. 

The notice for the elections on Thursday 4th May has now been put on the website and also 

at the noticeboard. I will be putting posters up once received to remind all electors that photo 

ID is now required at polling stations. It has been confirmed that expired photo ID will be 

accepted as long as it still bears a true likeness. If an elector does not have any photo ID, they 

can apply for a Voter Authority Certificate. Details of this are on the Breckland website or the 

Gov. UK website. 


